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Whereas, the Counseling Department has recently learned there are plans to move the Foothill 
College Testing and Assessment Center from the 8000 student services building, to the 5700 
building, as well as change the reporting structure/supervision of the Testing and Assessment 
Center from the Dean of Counseling, to the Dean of the Disability Resource Center; 
 
Whereas, the Counseling Department understands and supports the goal to move 
accommodated testing services to the Disability Resource Center both in physical and 
administrative reporting structure; 
 
Whereas, it’s an observed student services best practice to have student onboarding processes 
and services (counseling, testing and placement, financial aid, admissions and records) in as 
close physical proximity to each other as possible; 
 
Whereas, having both the Counseling Department and the Testing and Assessment Center 
report to the same manager has created a synergy that has resulted in efficient and effective 
processes related to testing/placement for ESLL and Chemistry, as well as AB 705 placement for 
English and Math, and other Chancellor’s Office mandates; 
 
 
Resolved, that the Academic Senate officers work with the college administration to stop 
current plans to move the Testing and Assessment Center; and 
 
Resolved, that the Academic Senate officers work with the college administration to include 
appropriate stakeholders in discussions regarding how best to provide student need as related 
to the physical location of the Testing and Assessment Center; and 
 
Resolved, that the Academic Senate express to the college administration that having the 
Counseling Department and Testing and Assessment Center report to the same manager has 
resulted in positive outcomes for the campus as a whole. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


